
Yorkshire Centre Report
This report was presented to the Midland Centre 
AGM on April 7th.
	 Since the last AGM in April 2008 we have again 
had a busy year
	 In May we held a 2 lap Sprint at Curborough 
with a maximum entry thanks to 64 Caterham 
Academy entries. A couple of delays meant we 
over-ran the curfew but only by 4 minutes.
	 Our second sprint was the John Clarke Sprint 
at Curborough in August, again a 2 lap event. This 
was a round of the SBD Championship and had a 
healthy entry of 57 starters. FTD went to Mr SBD, 
Steve Broughton. Once again the team prize went 
to the 500 Owners Association team.
	 We returned to Curborough in October for a 
single lap event with again 54 starters.
	 Even though we were only just above break 
even point we are holding our entry fees for 2010 
in the hope that Competitors can weather the 
credit squeeze without extra pressure from us.
	 The results service that we now have with 
TSL is working very well and the professional 
presentation is much appreciated by the 
Competitors. The provision of lap top computers 
in the paddock office and for the Commentator is 
very helpful. The last 10 runs, instantly appearing 
on screen, with the facility for Competitors to 
type in their number and see their own times 
highlighted has proved popular. This is so much 
better than trying to read some scribbled note 
brought back every dozen or so cars. With 
Fred Bromley using a memory stick we are able 
to e-mail the results that same evening or the 
following morning. Unfortunately not everyone 
is on e-mail so we still have to do some printing 
and posting which means it is a few days before 
some Competitors get the results. However, if 
they have access to a computer, the results, in a 
very comprehensive form, are usually on the TSL 
web-site very quickly.
	 In November we hosted the Centre’s 
Conference at Mallory Park, with the Clubs new 
Chairman, Guy Woodward, in attendance. It was 
his first Conference and thought how useful they 
are. Apart from the formal parts there is always a 
lot of idea swapping. John Ward of Mallory gave 
a run down of what improvements have been 
done since BARC took over, much of which 
could be seen from the hospitality suites we 
were using. Track days were taking place on both 
days together with a motor-cross, showing that 
although the season was over the circuit was still 
very much in use. 
	 2009 was the first year that the Midland Centre 
has run the BARC SBD Speed Championship, 
Noreen having taken on the role of Co-ordinator. 
We only managed to attend half the rounds during 
the year due to other BARC commitments. Geoff 
Kershaw with his Turbo Technics Ford Sierra was 
the overall winner.
	 Boxing Day saw us in sunshine at Mallory Park 
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for the Plum Pudding Meeting with our friends 
from the New Era Motorcycle Club. The car 
races organised by the Midlands Centre had full 
grids with reserves and provided some very good 
and close races – just ask those who were lap 
charting. Again there was a large crowd especially 
considering the weather leading up to Christmas,
	 In January we held the Centres “Small but 
Beautifully Marked Night Out”.  A report for the 
evening appeared in the February Startline.
	 The SBD Speed Championship was well 
represented with Geoff Kershaw finally, after 
several attempts, being the overall winner.
	 Then came The Big Night Out where Noreen 
presented Geoff with the magnificent Wilkinson 
Sword Trophy.
 	 On January 31st we held our Marshals Training 
Day at Mallory Park with over 120 Marshals 
taking part, this included a lot of “Newbies”. 
Unfortunately there was a bike track day happening 
at the same time which created some difficulties. 
Our thanks go to all the instructors and helpers 
who according to the feedback forms created very 
interesting and informative sessions. I am pleased 
to say that we have been promised support with 
the fire extinguishers again for next years training. 
Michal Pietrowicz kindly sent me a disc with loads 
of photos from the day.
	 The regulations for our 2010 sprints ( May 1,  
August 7,  and October 2 ) have been approved 
by the MSA, and permits issued. Copies have been 
sent to everyone who entered our sprints in 2009. 
In fact the entries have started to come in.
	 This year we were able to give some assistance 

at the Pembrey Training Day which was also very 
well attended.
	 We were also able to assist with the BARC 
Seminar for Clerks, Stewards and Secretaries 
of the Meeting held locally. The general opinion 
among the over 40 attendees being that these 
meetings are very useful prior to the start of the 
season
	 At the request of HQ some members of the 
Centre Committee represented the Club on a 
stand at Race Retro at Stoneleigh on March 12 
-14th. Brian Longs Fiesta and the 6.3 litre Ford 
Falcon Sprint of Tony Scott Andrews were the 
attractions on our stand, not the Committee 
members.
	 We were hampered a bit by the remote control 
for the DVD player (bought specially for the show), 
as it reminded us of the 3 words that most signify 
Christmas – batteries not included, however on 
the Saturday we did manage to play some DVDs 
	 Mike Plummer running the Centre Rescue 
Unit has ensured that it is always immaculately 
presented at whatever meeting it attends all over 
the country, and it has had a busy year.
	 In fact they had 34 hire days, plus 5 days training. 
Of the hires they covered the World Series by 
Renault, and three rounds of the BTCC, the 
balance being Clubbie events and the 3 Centre 
sprints, finishing with the Plum Pudding Meeting. 
Some of the crew also going to the inaugural Abu 
Dhabi Grand Prix and by now several of us have 
attended our first race meetings of the year.

Alan Ward (BARC Midland)
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Once again the Race Retro Event, Stoneleigh which was held in March was a great success with the BARC 
supporting the show and stalwarts Noreen and Alan Ward of the Midland Centre manning the stand.

©Kerry Dunlop

Another season is upon us…Finally! It’s been a 
long off-season but it’s now well and truly over, 
and the sound of engines is gracing our ears again 
wherever we go. Just what we like to hear. 
	 In our last article we told you all about what’s 
been going on at Harewood Speed Hillclimb 
during the winter months, and what the BARC 
Yorkshire Centre have been up to. Now all of the 
new changes that have been implemented during 
the last few months have been put into practice, 
and we’re starting to see how it’s going to help us 
this season.
	 Many of the changes that have been introduced 
are to benefit our marshals, such as post changes 
to ensure the marshals are more separate  
from the spectators and more protected from 
the cars. So far all is well and they seem to be  
positive changes.
	 Last month saw the dust getting swept away 
from our venue as the marshals gathered on the 
14th March for their training day. Unlike previous 
years we were blessed with nice weather, a little 
windy and cold, but dry, which was a nice change. 
The day was a success, as ever, with everyone 
having a good day and getting the most from their 
training experience – which was the point of it 
after all.
	 Following training day we held our annual 
Practice Day on the 28th March, which again was 
another successful day for the venue. For those 
not in the know, our Practice Day is for the benefit 
of our competitors, to give them a pre-season 
test in a way. It was also another dry day, weather 
wise. With a full entry list for the day this year it 
was looking like it would be interesting, with many 
of our regulars out in force with a mixture of their 

familiar and also brand new machinery in tow. 
One entry in particular that everyone was eager to 
see was Karl Jackson in his new supercharged Ariel 
Atom. Fancying a change from his Mitsubishi Evo, 
Karl opted for something rather different this year, 
and it was great to see the Atom rocketing around 
the course.
	 The 11th April saw our first meeting of the year 
get into gear, with the Spring National meeting 
kicking off our season in style. William Hall set the 
fastest time of the day, soaring up the hill in 52.11 
seconds. In terms of the FTD Championship, 
Clive Lightburn has taken route at the top of the 
table, while Richard Vale holds station at the top 
of the Harewood Championship after round 
one. Making the day even better was even more  
nice weather during the day; I’m starting to  
think we’re being spoilt this year, but we’re 
definitely not complaining. 
	 In our last article we also told you about our 
newly priced season tickets. At just £35 for the 

entire season it really is a steal, and so far it seems 
to have been well received. 
	 Our online entry system is still a working 
progress, but after working on it for some time 
to ensure it is perfect it will definitely be worth 
the wait. In keeping with the progression of 
technology an online entry system is the ideal way 
to go and it is likely to gain positive feedback from 
our competitors. 
	 We hope you have been keeping an eye on 
our website, now it is fully up and running we’ve 
been getting some good feedback from it. After 
each round we will be uploading our race reports 
and photos so everyone can keep up to date with 
what’s happening. Also remember to keep an 
eye on the news section of our site to make sure 
you’re not missing anything.
	 Speaking of photographs (as briefly mentioned, 
above) this year we have photography team 
working at the venue. Our 2010 official 
photographers are Peter and Wendy Cahill of P 
and W Photographic. Peter and Wendy will be in 
attendance at each of our meetings throughout the 
year, so make sure you get your snaps from them. 
I‘m sure you will be pleasantly surprised.
	 Our next meeting is on the 8th and 9th May, 
with the May Open Hillclimb meeting taking place 
on Saturday 8th. The MSA Fraternity will be making 
their first appearance at the Hillclimb this year on 
Sunday 9th, with the venue being taken over  
for the May British Championship Hillclimb 
meeting. As ever this is expected to be an exciting 
meeting, so make sure you put the date in your 
calendar now. 
	 Many of you may have experienced, or at least 
read about, our Festival Days during 2009. The 
two example Festival Days we held during the year 
were a success, and we hope to d something of a 
similar nature throughout this season – so watch 
this space.
	 Until next time, we hope you’re enjoying your 
2010 motor racing season and we hope to see 
you at Harewood very soon.

See you soon,
Leanne Fahy


